
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Dear Families, 
         
         As the sights and sounds of the holiday season surround us here at school, we are reminded 
that 2016 is coming to a close. This is a wonderful time to review how far we have come since the 
beginning of the school year. I am sure there have been challenging times for your child at some 
point this fall. You may have noticed your child struggling with a math problem, a writing assignment 
or a particular topic in class. As a parent, this can be hard to watch and our natural instinct is to 
protect or ñfixò these issues for our children. Please know that at school we are working with our 
students on embracing challenges, setting goals and seeing the positive side of struggle.  We point 
out for children that if you arenôt ñstretching your brain,ò new learning cannot take place. We teach 
that struggle is productive; that it is a sign you are growing academically, and developing stamina 
for learning. This message helps students view struggle as an opportunity to develop skills and 
fosters a ñgrowth mindset.ò  
          As the year goes on, I encourage parents to reiterate this concept at home.  Please tell your 
child each time they face a challenge in their life, they are growing! This can apply to many aspects 
of their well-being. Please keep in mind that great opportunities lay just beyond your comfort zone, 
and those with a mindset that recognizes this are more apt to make gains. Tell your child that it is 
OK for academics to be difficult. Use the analogy of the ñbrain muscleò lifting ñheavy thingsò to 
illustrate for your young leaner how much they gain when they are challenged. At the end of the 
year we will provide time for students to reflect on the learning they have accomplished and I am 
certain they will be proud of their gains!  As always, thank you for the encouragement and support 
you provide for your leaner! Happy Holidays! 
         Sincerely, 

         Ms. Brooke Reid  
         Elementary Principal 
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The Parishville -Hopkinton Central School  

community strives to instill in all students the knowledge and skills necessary  

to become caring, conscientious and creative citizens.  
 

November 17, 2016 we celebrated at our Annual 
Senior Citizens Thanksgiving Luncheon at school.  
Special community members joined us at school for 
a wonderful meal and some great entertainment. A 
good time was had by all! 



Elementary Catch Phrase of the Month: 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Our November  
 

 
~ Creativity  ~ 

Jonathan Ellison ~ Indigo Pease ~ Luke Phippen  

Taylor Murray ~ Brianna Parker ~ Audrey Sheldon  

Ryan Murray ~ Connor Votra ~ Jacob Phippen  

Dayna Sullivan  
 

~ Humility ~   
Leo Kelly ~ Natalie Snell ~ Jordan Perry  

Ava Smith ~ Jaden Scovil  

 

~ Spontaneity  ~ 

Chloe Gardner ~ Kylee Bush ~ Aidan James  

Parker Crump ~ Mor gan Revord ~ Trentin Eakins  

Mallory Smith ~ Phoebe Darrah ~ Joseph Gotham  

 

~ Punctuality  ~ 

Kayleigh Sheldon ~ Raeanne Durham ~ Leah Snell  

Eliza Colbert ~ Parker Kalisz ~ Max Crosby  

Karson Caringi -DeShaw  ~ Morgan Farnsworth  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
November Birthdays! 

Mikhayla Jordon 
Haiven Morrill 
Rebecca Collins 
Taner Peterson 

Kiersten Gardner 
Piper Bush 

Brycen Bump 
Owen Green 

Cameron Scovil-Smith 
Kameron Capone 
Grant Eldridge 

Kylee Bush 
Rachel Knowles 
Payton Sprague 

Alexys Bond 
Noah White 
Cassia Sago 

Reece Thomas 
Jude TenEyck 
Grace Green 
Jake Taylor 

Lucas Peterson 
Jonas Hazen 
Noah Eakins 

Charles Vitale 
Julian Wenzel 

 
 
 
 

 

We have set-up a Remind Group  messaging system for 
parents to receive text messages regarding emergency 
school closings and special school events.  Please refer to 
the directions for being included in this group provided in 
this edition of the Panther Press.  It is as simple as texting 
an access code to a specific number. It only takes a 
minute to sign -up!  
 
Just text the message @8h7d6 to the number 81010  or 
use the steps outlined on the included “directions page” 
to sign up for updates from Ms. Reid.  
 
 

 òWhatõs your plan?ó 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Authors in the Spotlight  
 

Featuring Mrs. White½s 2nd Graders 
 

Students in Mrs. White's second grade are thankful for 
veterans! They wrote personal thank you letters and made 

small posters to mail out to 22 veterans this November.  They 
are hoping that this small token of gratitude will help veterans 

realize how much their service is appreciated, by even the 
youngest members of our community! 

  

 



 
 
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 



 

 

 

News f rom the  

      Reading Room    
by Ms. Casey 

Set a goal, make a plan, get to work, 
stick to it, and reach your goal! 

Last quarter PHCS readers earned 623 gold 
coins!! This means our school earned 623 
perfect scores on accelerated reader quizzes! 
WOW! We have set a new school goal of 800 
gold coins for the second quarter of school. 
Students are well on their way! 

Students also set personal goals for AR 
reading points. So far for the month of 
November Joey Fisher, Dayna Sullivan and Lucas 
Peterson have met their reading goals! Keep up 
the great work! We also have many other 
students who have set a goal, are working hard 
and will reach their goal in no time.  

Keep up the hard work, PHCS Readers! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Physical 
Educaton 

News 

STORY TIME FOR TOTS  
 

In November Mr. Ray Whalen and Coach Elizabeth  White 
were our  guest readers.  Coach White brought the girl s’ 
Varsity Basketball team with her!  They were great 
readers! 

 
 
Please remember that Story Time for Tots is hel d in the 
P.H.C.S. Mrs. Knowlesõ Room 103 on the 3rd Tuesday of 
each month (except in December).  The children enjoy 
wonderful stories, crafts, songs, games, and a snack.  
Children who attend will receive a free book each month 
provided by the Parishville -Hopkinton Parent Boosters.  

 

Future Story Time Dates:  

December 13th  with SANTA 
January 17th   

 

 

 

 

 

Pay for Student Meals Online  
Parishville Hopkinton Central Schools Food Service is excited to offer MySchoolBucks®! This online 
payment service provides a quick and easy way to add money to your stu dentõs meal account using a 
credit/debit card.  You can also view recent purchases, check balances, and set-up low balance alerts for 
FREE!  
 
MySchoolBucks provides: 
• Convenience - Available 24/7 on the web or with the Mobile App for your phone 
• Efficiency - Make payments for all your students . No need to bring money to school!  
• Control - Set low balance alerts, view account activity, recurri ng/automatic payments & more!  
• Flexibility - Make payments using credit/debit cards and electronic checks.  
• Security – MySchoolBucks adheres to the highest security standards & enrollment is easy!  

1. Go to www.MySchoolBucks.com and register for a free account.  
2. You will receive a confirmation email with a link to activate your account.  
3. Add your students using their school name and your child’s local student ID number. 
4. Make a payment to your students’ accounts with your credit/debit card.  

 
If you have any questions, contact MySchoolBucks directly:  

parentsupport@myschoolbucks.com 
 1-855-832-5226 

          Visit myschoolbucks.com and click on Help/FAQ’s 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 


